
Please Support Private Sector Whistleblower Rights  
 
 

August 3, 2010 
 
To:  Members of Congress 
 
Re:  Please co-sponsor H.R. 4047, legislation to modernize and 
streamline whistleblower protections for the private sector  
 
Dear Representative,  
 

The undersigned 153 organizations urge you to support and consider co-
sponsoring H.R. 4047, the Private Sector Whistleblower Protection Streamlining Act.  
For the first time, this legislation would establish an effective, uniform, and coherent 
system of legal protections for all private sector and other non-federal employees who are 
retaliated against for disclosing threats to public safety or violations of Federal laws on 
issues ranging from consumer protection standards, to homeland and energy security, to 
food and drug safety.   

 
Many of you, on both sides of the aisle, have already voted during this Congress 

and in prior Congresses to enhance whistleblower protections associated with specific 
circumstances.  For example, in August 2007 President Bush signed into law enhanced 
whistleblower protections for ground transportation employees in the rail, bus, trucking, 
and public transit industries. In January 2008, strengthened rights for defense contractors 
became law.  In August 2008, Consumer Product Safety Commission employees were 
granted rights, and in February 2009 President Obama signed into law unprecedented 
whistleblower protections for contractors in the stimulus law.   

 
The good news is that there are now over 40 such laws protecting various acts of 

corporate whistleblowing concerning violations of Federal law. The bad news is that each 
of these laws has its own unique procedural rules and requirements, and this causes 
significant confusion for whistleblowers and employers alike.   

 
Moreover, significant and arbitrary gaps in protection remain.  To illustrate, an 

employee at a meat packing plant has whistleblower rights when challenging the release 
of fecally-contaminated water flowing into a river. But that same employee has no rights 
when disclosing the shipment of fecally-contaminated meat and poultry to a 
supermarket’s butcher case. An employee of a pharmaceutical company has protection 
for disclosing false statements in financial reports to shareholders. But there is no 
protection for challenging false statements to the government or the public about 
potentially lethal drug safety hazards. 

 
H.R. 4047 would offer strong, uniform whistleblower protection for reporting 

violations of such critical areas of Federal law as -- health and health care; environmental 



protection; food and drug safety; transportation safety; building and construction-related 
requirements, including safety requirements and structural and engineering standards; 
energy, homeland, and community security, including facility safety; and financial 
transactions or reporting requirements, including banking, insurance, and securities laws. 
 

At the same time, the bill ensures that protection does not become a shelter for 
poorly performing employees.  Piecemeal statutes over the years have reflected 
accumulating lessons learned about a proper balance of interests. H.R. 4047 incorporates 
them all and would provide an approach that is finally uniform, with one rule for all.  
 
 This legislation would promote legislative efficiency, as well as coherence. Every 
time a new provision is passed, new committees or staff must master the provisions for an 
issue on which they frequently have no prior subject matter expertise. This unnecessary 
duplication helps explain why no two whistleblower laws are identical, even though in 
many instances different statutes cover disparate operations of the same company. 
 

H.R. 4047 is a good housekeeping, good government measure more than 30 years 
overdue which merits bipartisan support.  In streamlining and strengthening 
whistleblower protections, H.R. 4047 reflects a broad public mandate. Immediately after 
the November 2006 election, a Democracy Corps poll survey asked likely voters what 
they expected most from the new Congress. Seventy-nine percent said they would be 
more likely to support a Congress that enacted whistleblower protection legislation. This 
was the second highest total, trailing only a similar mandate from eighty-one percent of 
voters that Congress ensure our tax dollars are spent on the programs for which they were 
intended.1  

 
The legislation also institutionalizes the best single resource to fight corporate 

fraud that threatens shareholders as well as the public. A recent Price Waterhouse study 
found that whistleblowers are responsible for catching more internal corporate fraud that 
institutional compliance officers, auditors and law enforcement agencies combined.  
 

We urge continued bi-partisan leadership and commitment for freedom of speech 
to defend consumers, taxpayers, and citizens whether the bureaucracy that betrays the 
public trust is corporate or government. This legislation is a solid foundation toward 
achieving that goal for the vast majority of America’s institutions.  We hope you will 
consider co-sponsoring this reform.  If you would like more information, please contact 
Tom Devine at the Government Accountability Project, 202-457-0034, ext. 124.  

 
With appreciation, 
 
 
 
 

 
                                                 
1 Democracy Corps survey conducted by Greenburg, Quinlan, Rosner Research of 1014 likely voters, 
February 14-19, 2007. 



Pamela Miller, Director 
Alaska Community Action on Toxics 

 
Dan Lawn, President 

Alaska Forum on Environmental Responsibility 
 

Susan Gordon, Director 
Alliance for Nuclear Accountability 

 
Gil Mileikowsky, M.D. 

Alliance for Patient Safety 
 

Mary Alice Baish, Director, Government Relations Office 
American Association of Law Libraries 

 
F. Patricia Callahan, president and general counsel 

American Association of Small Property Owners 
 

John W. Curtis, Ph.D., Director of Research and Public Policy 
American Association of University Professors 

 
Dr. Paul Connett, Executive Director 

American Environmental Health Studies Project, Inc. 
 

Caitlin Love Hills, National Forest Mary Ellen McNish, General Secretary 
American Friends Service Committee 

Program Director 
American Lands Alliance 

Patricia Schroeder, President and CEO 
Association of American Publishers 

 
Chris Monteleon, Executive Director 
Association of FAA Whistleblowers 

 
Samuel H. Sage, President 

Atlantic States Legal Foundation, Inc. 
 

Nancy Talanian, Director 
Bill of Rights Defense Committee 

 
Diane Wilson, President 

Calhoun County Resource Watch 
 
 



Terry Franke, Executive Director 
Californians Aware 

 
Charlie Cray, Director 

Center for Corporate Policy 
 

Joseph Mendelson III, Legal Director 
Center for Food Safety 

 
Robert E. White, President 

Center for International Policy 
 

Merrill Goozner 
Director, Integrity in Science 

Center for Science in the Public Interest 
 

Linda Lazarus, Director 
Center to Advance Human Potential 

 
Phil Fornaci, Counselor 

C.H.O.I.C.E.S. 
 

Evelyn M. Hurwich, President and Chair 
Circumpolar Conservation Union 

 
Leonard Akers 

Citizens Against Incineration at Newport 
 

Barbara Warren, Executive Director 
Citizens' Environmental Coalition 

 
Elaine Cimino 

Citizens for Environmental Safeguards 
 

Laura Olah, Executive Director 
Citizens for Safe Water Around Badger 

 
Rick Piltz 

Climate Science Watch 
 

John Judge 
Coalition on Political Assassinations 

 
Greg Smith, Co-Founder 
Community Research 

 



Neil Cohen, Publisher  
Computer Law Reporter, Inc. 

 
Lokesh Vuyyuru, MD, Founder 

Concerned Citizens of Petersburg 
 

Matthew Fogg, President 
Congress Against Racism & Corruption in Law Enforcement (CARCLE) 

 
Ellen Bloom, Director of Federal Policy 

Ami Gadhia, Policy Counsel 
Consumers Union 

 
Neil Takemoto, Director 

CoolTown Betta Communities 
 

Louis Wolf, Co-Founder 
CovertAction Quarterly 

 
Cathy Harris, Founder, Executive Director 

Customs Employees Against Discrimination Association 
 

Sue Udry, Director 
Defending Dissent Foundation 

 
Ben Smilowitz, Director 

Disaster Accountability Project 
 

Dr. Jim Murtagh 
Doctors for Open Government 

 
Kathryn Serkes, Founder and Co Chair 
Doctor Patient Medical Association 

 
Larry Chang, Founder 

EcolocityDC 
 

Thea Harvey, Executive Director 
Economists for Peace and Security 

 
Mike Ewall, Executive Director 

Energy Justice Network 
 

Gregory Hile 
EnviroJustice 

 



Chuck Broscious 
Environmental Defense Institute 

 
Judith Robinson, Director of Programs 

Environmental Health Fund 
 

Peter Montague, Ph.D, Director 
Environmental Research Foundation 

 
John Richard 

Essential Information 
 

George Anderson 
Ethics in Government Group (EGG) 

 
Bob Cooper 

Evergreen Public Affairs 
 

David Nolan, President 
Federal Ethics Center 

 
Steven Aftergood, Project Director 
Federation of American Scientists 

 
Marilyn Fitterman, Vice President 
Feminists For Free Expression 

 
Ellen Connett, Administrative Director 

Fluoride Action Network 
 

Wenonah Hauter, Executive Director 
Food and Water Watch 

 
Andy Stahl 

Forest Service Employees for Environmental Ethics (FSEEE) 
 

Conrad Martin, Executive Director 
Fund for Constitutional Government 

 
Gail Naftalin, Owner 

Gail’s Vegetarian Catering 
 

Karyn Jones, Director 
G.A.S.P 

 
 



Gwen Marshall, co-Chairman 
Georgians for Open Government 

 
Denny Larson, Executive Director 

Global Community Monitor 
 

Bill Owens, President 
The Glynn Environmental Coalition 

 
Tom Devine, Legal Director 

Government Accountability Project 
 

Molly Johnson, Area Coordinator 
Grandmother for Peace/San Luis Obispo County Chapter 

 
Alan Muller 

Green Delaware 
 

Luci Murphy 
Gray Panthers of Metropolitan Washington 

 
James C. Turner, Executive Director 

HALT, Inc. -- An Organization of Americans for Legal Reform 
 

Tom Carpenter, Executive Director 
Hanford Challenge 

 
Angela Smith 

HEAL Seattle, Healthy Environment Alliance 
 

Helen Salisbury, M.D. 
Health Integrity Project 

 
Vanessa Pierce, Executive Director 

Healthy Environment Alliance of Utah (HEAL Utah) 
 

Ernie Reed, Council Chair 
Heartwood 

 
Doug Tjapkes, President 
Humanity for Prisoners 

 
Rich Carlson , Legal Counsel 

Idaho Rural Council 
 
 



Scott Armstrong, Executive Director 
Information Trust 

 
Arjun Makhijani, President 

Institute for Energy and Environmental Research 
 

Brenda Platt, Co-Director 
Institute for Local Self-Reliance 

 
John Cavanagh, Director 

Institute for Policy Studies 
 

Michael McCray, Esq., Co-Chair 
International Association of Whistleblowers 

 
Zena Crenshaw, 2nd Vice-Chair 

3.5.7 Commission on Judicial Reform 
 

Donald Soeken, President 
Integrity International 

 
Mory Atashkar, Vice President 

Iranian American Democratic Association 
 

Mark S. Zaid 
James Madison Project 

 
Elizabeth Crowe, Director 

Kentucky Environmental Foundation 
 

Kit Wood, Director 
Green Plate Catering 

 
Michael Prieto, President 
Leading Edge Associates 

 
Jonathon Moseley, Executive Director 

Legal Affairs Council 
 

Michael D. Ostrolenk, National Director 
Liberty Coalition 

 
Greg Mello, Executive Director 

Los Alamos Study Group 
 
 



Humberto Garces, Executive Director 
Manuel Zapata Olivella Center 

 
Ayize Sabater, Organizer 

Mentors of Minorities in Education's Total Learning Cic-Tem 
 

Ellen Smith, Owner and Managing Editor 
Mine Safety and Health News 

 
James Landrith, Founder 
The Multiracial Activist 

 
Larry Fisher, Founder 

National Accountant Whistleblower Coalition 
 

Jim L. Jorgenson, Deputy Executive Director 
National Association of Treasury Agents 

 
Joan E. Bertin, Esq., Executive Director 
National Coalition Against Censorship 

 
Sally Greenberg, Executive Director 

National Consumers League 
 

Terisa E. Chaw, Executive Director 
National Employment Lawyers Association 

 
Terrie Smith, Director 

National Nuclear Workers for Justice 
 

Paul Brown, Government Relations Manager 
National Research Center for Women & Families 

 
Lewis Maltby, President 

National Workrights Institute 
 

Doug Kagan, Chairman  
Nebraska Taxpayers for Freedom 

 
Steve Kohn, President 

National Whistleblower Center 
 

Amy Allina 
National Women's Health Network 

 
 



Ron Marshall, Chairman 
The New Grady Coalition 

 
Rick Engler, Director 

New Jersey Work Environment Council 
 

Art Neill, Executive Director 
New Media Rights 

 
Marsha Coleman-Adebayo, Chair 

No FEAR Coalition 
 

Nina Bell, J.D., Executive Director 
Northwest Environmental Advocates 

 
Jay Coghlan, Executive Director 

Nuclear Watch New Mexico 
 

Sean Moulton, Director, Federal Information Policy 
OMB Watch 

 
Nikuak Rai, Arts Director 

One Common Unity 
 

Patrice McDermott, Executive Director 
OpenTheGovernment.org 

 
Paul Loney, President 

Oregon Wildlife Federation 
 

Joe Carson, PE, Chair 
OSC Watch Steering Committee 

 
Judy Norsigian, Executive Director 

Our Bodies Ourselves 
 

Betsy Combier, President and Editor 
Parentadvocates.org 

 
Blake Moore 

Patient Quality Care Project 
 

Former Special Agent Darlene Fitzgerald 
Patrick Henry Center 

 
 



Vina Colley, President 
Portsmouth/Piketon Residents for Environment Safety and Security (PRESS) 

 
Evan Hendricks, Editor/Publisher 

Privacy Times 
 

Ronald J Riley, President 
Professional Inventor's Alliance 

 
Danielle Brian, Executive Director 

Project On Government Oversight 
 

David Arkush, Director, Congress Watch 
Public Citizen 

 
Jeff Ruch, Executive Director 

Public Employees for Environmental Responsibility 
 

Robert L. FitzPatrick, Pres. 
PYRAMID SCHEME ALERT 

 
Tim Little, Executive Director 

Rose Foundation for Communities and the Environment 
 

John W. Whitehead, president 
The Rutherford Institute 

 
Dr. Blake Moore 

The Semmelweis Society International (SSI) 
 

Rufus Kinney 
Serving Alabama's Future Environment (SAFE) 

 
Matthew Petty, Executive Director 

The Social Sustenance Organization 
 

Dave Aekens, National President 
Society of Professional Journalists 

 
Kevin Kuritzky 

The Student Health Integrity Project (SHIP) 
 

Daphne Wysham, Co-Director 
Sustainable Energy and Economy Network (SEEN) 

 
 



Jeb White, Executive Director 
Taxpayers Against Fraud 

 
Ken Paff, National Organizer 

Teamsters for a Democratic Union 
 

Thad Guyer, Partner 
T.M. Guyer & Ayers & Friends 

 
Marylia Kelley, Executive Director 

Tri-Valley CAREs 
 

Paul Taylor 
Truckers Justice Center 

 
Francesca Grifo, Ph.D., Director 

Scientific Integrity Program 
Union of Concerned Scientists 

 
Erik Nicholson, National Vice President 

United Farm Workers 
 

Michael J. Wilson, International Vice President and Director, 
Legislative and Political Action Department 

United Food & Commercial Workers International Union 
 

Dane von Breichenruchardt, President 
U.S. Bill of Rights Foundation 

 
Dr. Joseph Parish 

U.S. Environmental Watch 
 

Michael Shames, Executive Director 
Utility Consumers’ Action Network 

 
Sonia Silbert, Co-Director 

Washington Peace Center 
 

Nada Khader, Foundation Director 
WESPAC Foundation 

 
Mabel Dobbs, Chair 
Livestock Committee 

Western Organization of Resource Councils 
 

Janet Chandler, Co-Founder 
Whistleblower Mentoring Project 



 
Linda Lewis, Director 
Whistleblowers USA 

 
Kim Witczak 

WoodyMatters 
 

Paula Brantner, Executive Director 
Workplace Fairness 


